
 

 

 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

5th May 2023 - Our “Value for life” is “Creation”.  

"Let there be light” and there was light. Genesis 1:3 

Head Teacher’s Hello  

Dear all, 

As you all know this week has been a shorter week  

in school. All children are working well and we also 

have been looking forward to our coronation day.  

event. Unless it is a downpour, we would love to 

have you enjoy our afternoon with a cup of tea and slice of cake. You can even pop into reception to meet 

the King! 

 

We are very proud of the manner that the year 6 are approaching the upcoming SAT assessments and 

from the bottom of our hearts, we just want to wish you well. Our gardening club have found another 

addition this week to our Glazebury family…a hedgehog, we have made him welcome in our hedgehog 

house and hopefully he will get to know he can come and visit any time. 

 

A questionnaire has been sent out this week for parents and carers to help us revamp our afterschool 

clubs – children have expressed their views and we would love to hear from you too, so we can enhance 

our offer to parents, carers, AND children. As always if you need to express a concern or seek our 

support, we are here for you. Mrs Mowbray 

 

“Be strong, do not give up, for your work will be rewarded” 2 Chronicles 15:7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are a church school…   

Reading at the Heart of our school – I just wanted to say a huge thank you for all the year 5 and 6 

reading ambassadors that are reading with the reception and nursery children each week. They are 

promoting how great it is to read and the discussions they have with the younger children are so kind 

and affirming. 

 

 Education update: where we inform on educational research and thinking.  

What are Mind Maps? These are diagrams that through text and drawing we can visually organise 

information from a central question. At Glazebury CE we use them at the start of a topic to see what children 

know now! We then use them at the end of a topic for the children to add to, this then shows the children how 

much learning they have acquired…it really makes children proud about how much they learn. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

                                                                                      
 

Our Trust’s Prayer 
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love 

grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give 

excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and 

joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, 

so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

 

One of our children’s parents is running 100km in a day, in memory Elissa.  The event is on 27th May 2023. 

If you see him along the way, please cheer him on. All money raised will be going to Derian House who 

supported the family during Elissa’s life and still after. Donations can be made at: 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/jack-dodd3. 

 

 

 

To all our lovely year 6 children. 

Good luck in your SATS and we 

know that you are all unique 

and special and already make 

us very proud. 

From all the school xx 

We are very proud of Evangeline and Aurelius who 

visited a local hospital and delivered cards made by 

our children to cheer up patients. All the patients 

loved their cards and it really cheered up their day 

especially having a visit from two children who were 

polite kind and caring. 

 

 

 
 

Afterschool Clubs – We have sent out via 

email and a paper copy of a survey to gather your 

views regarding curriculum after school clubs and 

what you are our children would like to 

experience.  Your views are important to us, and 

we would be grateful if you could complete the 

survey and return it to 

glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk with the subject 

‘Feedback’. Thank you for taking the time to be 

part of our decision making. 
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CHILDREN’S SHOE DONATIONS                          

Glazebury CE Primary School will be 

collecting pre-used good condition 

children’s shoes of all sizes and age 

groups, this can be any children’s shoes 

not just school shoes. 

Warrington Food Bank were so delighted 

with the support they received from us 

last winter when we collected and 

donated so many winter coats that they 

have asked for our help again with their 

shoe collection. 

If you have any children’s shoes that 

you no longer require, we greatly accept 

your kind donations.  Please drop them 

off at the school office. 
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 We were delighted to find a 
hedgehog in our EYFS outside area, and it 
has been rehoused in our lovely little 
hedgehog house in the community garden 
where we will all be looking after it. 

 

Year 6 SATs – Tuesday 10th May to Friday 
13th May, all our year 6 children will be sitting their 
SATs assessments. Yoga will take place next week to 
support them and help them relax. Year 6 children can 
come in early on SATs days at 8.25am for breakfast, 
this is optional and children may arrive at the normal 
time if they prefer. 

Birthdays Celebrated  

1st May – Francie 

1st May – Eva 

2nd May – Cora 

3rd May – Farrah 

3rd May – Esme 

4th May - Tyler 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
May Bank Holidays – Monday 8th May and Monday 

29th May are both Bank Holidays and school will be 

closed. 

Head Teachers Award Personal Development Award 

Awards will roll over to next week. 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 95.7% 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 1st May 2023 

Miss Bimson - Reception attendance 99% 

Mrs Smith- Year 1 attendance 93.8%  

Mrs Smith - Year 2 attendance 100% Well done 

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 92.7%  

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 91% 

Miss Green - Year 5 attendance 99.1% 

Mrs Wall - Year 6 attendance 93.8%  

Golden Tickets 
 Nursery – Rosie, Eleanor, Harry P, Harry W, Charlie, Mila, Harley, Sofia, Ellie. 

 Reception – All the children for doing so well in the Kings Coronation Scavenger hunt on their own. 

 Class 2 – Evie, Spencer, Riley, Guinevere, Jayden, Cora, Oscar, Betty. 

 Class 3 – Alive, Camilla, Eva, Gemima, Holly, Isla, Jaxx, Lewis, Libby, Lincoln, Lucy, Noah, Olivia, 

Sophie, Tyler, Xanthe. 

 Class 4 – Maisie, Noah, Sanam, Sophia, Arthur, Ella, Gabriel, Luca, Noah, Riley and Thomas. 

  All of year 6 for all their hard work in preparation for SATs. 

 

 

 

 

 

The @girlsgolfrocks1 6 week course 

starting on 2nd June is now live. The 

course is only £40 and led by 

@seanblinkhorngolf . For more information 

and to book your space go to 

http://www.girlsgolfrocks.org/LeighGC 

 

http://www.girlsgolfrocks.org/LeighGC

